





A MONTHLY NEWSLETTER PUBLICATION OF PINEWOODS PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH Volume 37, Issue 4 - May 2018 Senior Pastor: Rev. Joel Treick

2198 HWY. 297-A
CANTONMENT, FL 32533
PH: (850) 968-9342
FAX: (850) 968-4062
E-MAIL:
info@pinewoodschurch.org

Visit our website at pinewoodschurch.org

Senior Pastor Rev. Joel Treick joel@pinewoodschurch.org

<u>Director of Family & Student Ministries</u> Samuel Armstrong samuel@pinewoodschurch.org

Children's Ministry Director
Brenden Camp
brenden@pinewoodschurch.org

Music Director

Kate Treick
kate@katetreickphotography.com

Elders Craig Barrows John Dickinson Frank Drew Gary McArthur Richard McSwain Steve Milstid Tom Roberson Don Roe Ken Showalter Mercer Sport Stephen Swanson

Deacons
TJ Aliff
Bruce Biles
Don Dettore
Kyle Gallagher
Robby Hinson
Dan Hubbell
Mike Marshall
Ralph Meacham
Kevin Webb
Steve Whittle

Elders and Deacons on sabbatical are not listed.

Our Mission

Pinewoods exists to worship and proclaim the excellences of Him who has called us out of darkness into His marvelous light, to promote unity among God's people, to make disciples by equipping them for works of service, and to ignite a life transforming movement of the gospel in Pensacola, the Gulf Coast, and the world.

From the desk of Senior Pastor Joel Treick

This month, we're continuing our series of interviews by talking to Heather S. We're focusing on Heather because she's about to embark on an 11-month journey that's going to take her from North Carolina to Southeast Asia. Heather grew up



here at Pinewoods, she's been an intern with the Youth Group, she sings on the Worship Team, she works with people who have special needs ... and she's about to join the 1%. (You'll have to read the article to see what that means!)

Without further ado ... here's my interview with the one, the only, Heather S!

Pastor Joel: Heather ... you grew up at Pinewoods. Tell us at little bit about how you came to faith. Can you think of a "moment" when you came to faith ... or did you gradually grow in faith over the course of time?

Heather S.: Growing up at Pinewoods was such an amazing experience because it was pretty much family to me. Like many other kids who grow up in the church I do not think I truly understood what it meant to have a faith of my own until high school. I just remember feeling so defeated by having to live by the opinions and approval of others in the beginning of high school. Then one winter camp we went to Ridge Haven and it was like my eyes were opened to a truth about living in Christ that I finally understood and wanted to take as my own. I remember talking to Stephen and Anna Swanson and just telling them that I wanted to live freely in Christ and rest in the fact that He was all that I needed. That was the most freeing moment of my life. I remember feeling what true joy was after that and never wanting to live any other kind of life.

PJ: That's awesome. You mentioned how the Youth Group, and your youth leaders played an important role in your Christian growth. Now that you've had the chance to work with our Jr. High and High School students as an intern, can you tell us about some of the challenges our young people are facing? What are some of the most encouraging things you've seen in the lives of our young people?

HS: I think high school is such a tough time of just figuring out who you are and taking ownership of your faith and making it your own, so I love the idea of the girls having someone older than them who is on their side and wanting to do life alongside them. Some of the most encouraging things I have seen in the past two years in our youth group is how on fire the students are for God. They are willing to talk to anyone and everyone about their faith and you can truly see that they love Christ. I have been so encouraged watching a lot of them step out of their comfort zone and live more in the freedom of Christ.

PJ: If you could say ONE THING to the young women in our church ... if you could get them to know ONE THING before you head off to your next series of adventures ... what would that one thing be?

HS: If I could give one piece of advice to women in our church, it's that the only thing that can fill our hearts is God. I feel like this thought is thrown around and said a lot, but it is so true. When you grasp this truth, you'll know, because it changes the way you live life and transforms every part of life. The only thing that our hearts can serve is Christ, because anything else our hearts try to serve will fall under the weight of our expectations.

PJ: You're about to head up to Ridge Haven for the summer. For those who don't

FROM THE DESK OF OUR SR. PASTOR

know about Ridge Haven ... what is it? How many summers have you worked there? Talk about the impact Ridge Haven has made on your life as a Christian.

HS: Ridge Haven is a camp in the Blue Ridge Mountains and it is beautiful. Ridge Haven is filled with games galore, beautiful sunsets, lessons from impactful speakers, and Christ's love. I have seen Christ's love in such a tangible way at Ridge Haven. This will be my fourth summer working there and I have such a heart for this camp. God has changed my life through going there as a camper and especially through working there. I have met lifelong friends who understand the Gospel and have helped me figure out how to live a more Gospel-centered life. Ridge Haven has an earnest heart for students and wants to see students grow in Christ. It's the place where I was saved during my junior year of high school, and after that, I knew I wanted to be able to serve there. This summer will be different for me because I will be a director of all the camp's summer interns, but I am so excited to see how God transforms and grows me there. I'm also excited to see how God transforms the hearts of these high school students I will be working with there.

PJ. After Ridge Haven, you're going to go oversees for 11 months! Where are you going? What will you be doing there? Tell us a little bit about your call to overseas / cross-cultural missions.

HS: At the start of my sophomore year of college, I did not know what the next year looked like for me. I loved getting to disciple people, and I loved being used by God while I have been here in Pensacola. So, I prayed a lot about things the Lord might have for me and I felt like missions was one. I prayed that if this is what He was calling me to do, that he would open the doors and I would just walk through them. That is exactly what happened. So, I will be going to Southeast Asia in September. While I am in Asia, I will be mentored by those who are actively serving and are trained in ministry. I will work alongside the local church to help refugees and assist with English language education.

PJ: What role, if any, did short-term mission trips have on your decision to spend 11 months in Southeast Asia?

HS: I think some of the short-term mission trips that I have been on have opened my eyes to the need the world has for Christ. Seeing this spiritual need for Christ in people's lives also helped open my eyes to tangible ways I can serve others and be the hands and feet of Christ. It's crazy to me that God wants to use broken people to love His people and to tell His story, but it's also so cool that he equips us to do this.

PJ: I couldn't agree more! How did you break the news to your parents? (Mercer and Jean) Did you just say, "Mom, Dad ... I think I want to spend a year doing missions!" How did they react? Were they happy about it? Were they a little bit nervous? Did they try to talk you out of it?

HS: My mom and I talked a little bit the year before about me taking a year off and doing something ministry-minded between my sophomore and junior year, but I don't think she took me seriously at all. In November I told my parents that I had prayed a lot about it and that I was going to start an application to do missions ... just to see if this was the door God was opening for me. I asked them to pray about it as well so that I would have my eyes opened to what I should do. I still don't think that it had hit them that I was seriously going to leave the country for a year. When I got accepted and it became real, my parents were so excited for me but at the same time sad because we're best friends and it stinks to be thousands of miles away and a 14-hour time difference between you and your best friend. My mom initially tried to talk me into going for maybe just 2 or 3 months. She was nervous I was not going to be able to get the funds or that I wouldn't be safe there. But it has been awesome to see God grow both of us. Both us have learned to trust God completely with this calling. I think my mom is still very nervous and sad to see me leave but she also is so encouraging and in constant prayer for me. My parents have been an amazing support system for me and I think this decision would have been more difficult without them.

PJ: Let me change gears a bit. You work with special needs students at Pensacola State College. Tell us a little bit about that. How did you get involved with the PALS program? What has working with special needs people taught you about the gospel?

HS: I absolutely love my job at the PALS program. Freshmen year of college I got a position as an ambassador for PSC and it pays for my schooling. My boss there told me that if I needed a job I should look into getting one at the PALS program because they were looking for mentors for the special needs students. I had never worked with special needs students before and was kind of nervous. But I have fallen in love with all my students and have grown so much in getting to work with them. They teach me how to love unconditionally. The joy that they have in life is so unreal. They are zealous about life and even the small things in life. They love every single person they meet no matter who it is. I think they display Christ's love so much in their day to day life. I have learned true joy and love from watching them. I hope to major in special education, because I have enjoyed working with them so much. Honestly, sometimes when I am having a bad day I just go hangout with them because you literally can't have a bad day when you're around people who are that full of love and life.

PJ: I know you're raising support right now for your trip. The church is already supporting you through our ress Pg.2

FROM THE DESK OF OUR SR. PASTOR

PASTOR JOEL TREICK

Missions Team ... but if someone wants to give you additional support, how would they do that?

HS: I am so thankful for the support the Pinewoods Missions Team has showed me and even the whole church in general. If someone would like to support me please contact me and I can give you the different ways to support me or I can send you a support letter with all the information on it. If you cannot support me financially I would love for you to join my support team and support me in prayer.

PJ: That leads me to my last question ... how can we be praying for you?

HS: Please be in prayer that God would help prepare my heart and get it ready to be away for so long and prepare it to love others. Pray that I would love the students this summer and the people I will be working with in Asia, but not that I would love them in my own love but love them completely with Christ's love. I love the idea of being an empty vessel and God completely filling me and using me how He wants to use me, so pray that I would be that empty vessel. Pray also that I would live in the truth of the Gospel and preach it to myself daily. Please pray that God would calm mine and my parents' nerves about this next year and that we would know that if God is calling me into something He isn't going to leave me to do it alone. Also, please pray that I will learn to trust God fully through this support raising process and through the rest of the process.

PJ: Absolutely! Thanks for taking the time to answer these questions! We'll definitely miss you while you're gone, but we're so excited about how God is working in your life!

Well ... that's all for this month! Please keep Heather (and her parents) in your prayers. I think God has done some amazing things <u>in</u> Heather's life ... I think he's doing some amazing things <u>through</u> Heather's life ... and I think we're all so excited to see what he's <u>going to do</u> in this next chapter of her life.

What an amazing God we serve!

In Christ,

Pastor Joel

PRAYING FOR OUR PINEWOODS MISSIONARIES

Bruce and Pam Sinclair serve with MTW at Africa Reformed Theological Seminary (ARTS) in Uganda.

The Sinclairs report that the year started out with a bang — and not just from the ubiquitous New Year's Eve fireworks. Bruce taught two semesters of Greek in three weeks to the incoming class at ARTS (Africa Reformation Theological Seminary). February marked the beginning of the new semester at African Bible University where Bruce is teaching four classes and Pam has two. In between Bruce taught two more classes at ARTS. Bruce and Pam feel deeply gratified as they see how God is working in and through them. One of the great parts about teaching at ARTS is being able to connect with former students from the different institutions where they have taught through the years. They love hearing about these students' ministries. One student from Western Uganda was involved in a 10-church network when the Sinclairs last saw him in 2014. What a thrill for them to learn that the group has now more than doubled in size to 25 churches!

Praises:

- For raising up faithful institutions like ABU and ARTS to equip leaders for the African church.
- For allowing us to minister effectively in spite of some health challenges this semester.
- For his gracious provision of all our needs physical, emotional, material, and spiritual so that we may serve Him in Uganda.
- For bringing us new team members in Bert and Nancy Williams. Pray especially for Nancy as she trains our Sunday School teachers at New City Community Church.

• For opening many opportunities to preach the Word of God and the Gospel of Christ at New City and other area churches.

Prayer Requests:

- Pray for Bruce and his team as they travel to a South Sudanese refugee camp in May to train pastors and other church leaders.
- Pray that God would grant Pam success as she trains and mentors seven women for leadership roles in the women's and children's ministries at New City Community Church.
- Pray that the training and preparation of Christian leaders in Africa will catch up with the explosive church growth.
- Pray for our son, Tim, and his fiancée, Hannah, as they prepare not only for a wedding but also for a lifetime commitment to the Lord and to each other in marriage.

Please note this **new address** for Bruce and Pam:

Bruce and Pam Sinclair African Bible University PO Box 71242 Clocktower Kampala, Uganda

Clay and Darlene Quarterman serve with the Evangelical Reformed Seminary of Ukraine.

Clay's history of the Evangelical Presbyterian Church of Ukraine is being printed in Odessa (in Russian), and it will be given to all the pastors of the EPCU and the UERC when they meet for a seminar in May.

ERSU is preparing specialized CE seminars for the Ukraine Leadership Conference in Lviv in October.

ERSU seminary now has its own building, but they still haven't sold their old office. ERSU wants to be in their new home by fall, and the refurbishing is in progress, but they are in need of funds for this project. If they had the funds from the sale of the old office they could get in to the new property faster. The old ERSU office did not have housing for students. The new facility will have everything together: library, housing, classrooms, offices, kitchen, dining, etc.

The Quartermans are currently in the U.S. on Home Ministry Assignment for a year of fundraising for the seminary, but it's been a rough time. This Home ministry (HMA) has included Clay's arm operation, Darlene's hospitalization, Clay's mother's hospitalization and relocation to assisted living, the flooding of our apartment and repairs to it, distributing Clay's mother's furniture and household goods, etc. And now, Darlene needs an operation. Darlene will not be able to travel with Clay in May when he goes to Kiev to teach seminary.

The Quartermans have visited many churches this HMA year and plan to visit more, giving updates, sharing all the great things God continues to do in Ukraine.

Prayer Requests:

- Travel safety during trips within the U.S. and to Ukraine.
- Success for Darlene's operation.
- Urgent need to sell the "old" ERSU office.
- Ongoing improvements to the new ERSU facility.
- For ERSU to be able to identify like-minded people who can encourage one another and share educational resources across Ukraine.



ERSU graduate Sasha Buichkov has been accepted into a ThM program at Westminster Seminary in Philadelphia, and plans to return to teach at ERSU.

Rev. Fred Klett serves with CHAIM in the Northeastern U.S.

The Jewish salutation L'CHAIM means "To Life!" The word CHAIM means LIFE in Hebrew, and stands for "CHristians Announcing Israel's Messiah". (*CHAIM is pronounced with a guttural "h". It rhymes with "ti-ime"*) CHAIM promotes the gospel among the Jewish people through direct evangelism, motivating and equipping churches, and discipling Jewish believers. It is the mission of CHAIM to help rebuild the Reformed witness to the Jewish people in the USA.

Reverend Klett has sent an open invitation for an evangelism opportunity this summer in Philadelphia:

JOIN US FOR EVANGELISM IN PHILADELPHIA JUNE 30 THROUGH JULY 4

Work with the CHAIM team in street outreach in Philadelphia, the Cradle of Liberty! We will be training you and working side by side with you in sharing the Good News. We always have a great time during the Independence Week events.

Contact us for more info and to schedule times to join in. Rev. Fred Klett – Christians Announcing Israel's Messiah www.chaim.org chaim@chaim.org (215) 576-7125

Robert and Jeanne Smith serve with MTW in Riga, Latvia.

Praises and Updates:

- Pardaugava Reformed Church's Discipleship retreat, "The New Creation"!
- Good Friday & Resurrection Sunday worship services!
- New church members and regular visitors!
- Exodus small-group Bible studies!
- Monthly church-wide Prayer Nights!
- Evidence of spiritual growth in Mom's Group Bible-study participants!
- Spring hike along the beach!
- Hosting bi-monthly dinners for church leaders & their wives!
- Baltic Reformed Theological Seminary classes in Feb. & Mar.!
- Leading weekly MTW-Europe prayer group via Zoom!
- Developing friendships with neighbors and reading Latvian Bible to a blind, elderly widow!

Prayer Requests:

- Plans & preparations for summer "Kid's Bible Klub"
- Weekly small-group Bible study participants
- Orphans and foster youth whom God has brought into our lives
- Wisdom and skill in the area of music ministry
- Latvian-led international student ministry
- Pardaugava church's Latvian leadership, wives & children: Martins & Anda, Andis & Madara, Miroslavs & Maija
- Spiritual well-being of our elderly neighbors, Zigrida & Arija
- Our children & grandchildren in America
- Travels and stateside visits in May/June

David and Jan serve in a sensitive ministry.

PRAISE God with us for:

- the well-attended and encouraging events last month with opportunities for unbelievers to hear the Gospel
- an encouraging, helpful member care consultation

- progress in planning for our area retreat this month
- Jordan passing his captain's training
- God's sustaining grace during a very busy time and Jan being ill with different viruses 2 weeks in a row

PRAY for:

- us to know how to lead our member care team well and to know how to apply well what we learned about resilience from the consultation last month
- preparations and planning for the team of students coming from Covenant College in May to learn about Islam in a secular society
- Jordan as he transitions to his new role with a great weight of responsibility
- Jan's mom Shelby as she has a torn muscle in her upper right leg that is excruciatingly painful; nothing to do but pain meds and time
- God's grace toward us not to prove vain this year, but that we steadily become more like Jesus in speech, conduct, love, faith and purity with us growing particularly in the areas of need we recognized during our retreat time

Mack Griffith, Chaplain (Ret) Colonel USAR, serves as the associate director of the PRCC (Presbyterian and Reformed Commission on Chaplains and Military Personnel), an agency of the PCA's Mission to North America (MNA). He is a "chaplain to the chaplains" for the PCA and Reformed chaplains who serve our military forces. Email: Mgriffith@pcanet.org

How you can become personally involved in the PCA's Chaplain Ministry:

For valuable information on the PCA's Presbyterian and Reformed Commission on Chaplains (the PRCC) and for suggestions on how you personally may become involved with this ministry please visit this website: http://pcamna.org/chaplain-ministries/

Here is a list of the PRCC Chaplains who are currently deployed overseas. Please pray for these chaplains and the troops that they minister to. Also pray for their families as they deal with this time of separation.

Matthew Fore aboard the CG-70 Lake Erie

Keith Goode to Middle East

John Um aboard USS BLUE RIDGE

Steven Fisher aboard USS FRANK CABLE

Edward David Kim to Kuwait

Daniel Chung aboard a Carrier Strike Group

Kenneth Conklin to Iraq

Brady Rentz to the Pacific Theatre

Chris Bryan to Kuwait

JJ Kim to South Korea

Hyung Choi to South Korea

John Lee to Poland

Andrew Spriensma to Middle East

Hyung Choi to South Korea

Kevin McCarty to Eastern Europe

Charlie Dey to Middle East

David Derienzo to Oatar and Bahrain

Jacob Henry to Afghanistan

SI Suh Kandahar, Afghanistan

Tim Brooks to Puerto Rico (hurricane relief)

Matthew Heathman to Mediterranean & Persian Gulf

Jason Gregory aboard JOHN P MURTHA -LPD 26

This month we are highlighting the prayer requests of three chaplains who are currently assigned to U.S. Navy ships. Please lift these chaplains up in prayer as they minister to our troops.

LCDR Jason Gregory, CHC, USN, Aboard USS JOHN P. MURTHA (LPD 26) (PCA - Tennessee Valley) The USS JOHN P MURTHA continues to press forward in our "yard" period, as repairs and upgrades are completed onboard. This is a good time for many of the Sailors to attend training schools to be best prepared to head back to sea next year. My wife and I welcomed our daughter into the world on 03 NOV-- Abigail Charlotte. She truly is a father's joy. PRAYER REQUESTS: Thank you for all of the prayers and I ask for prayers for wisdom for my wife and me, as well as recovery from the delivery. EMAIL: Jason.Gregory@lpd26.navy.mil

LT John Um, CHC, USN, Deployed aboard the USS BLUE RIDGE (PCA - Korean Southeastern) Praise our Lord for His goodness and sovereignty in knowing what the poor and the needy need for their lives. Our religious ministry team on USS BLUE RIDGE provided a COMREL at Kanagawa Children's Medical Center where 7th Fleet music band performed numerous Christmas Carols for the 50 children in the hospital's cancer ward. Our USS BLUE RIDGE Sailors and 7th Fleet staff members sang along with those children and also delivered over 100 Christmas gifts to them while also comforting the children and their families, helping to ease their pain and anxiety with the message of the Prince of Peace and Emmanuel. PRAYER REQUESTS: Please pray for our transition to Astoria, Oregon. I received orders for my next assignment as a US Coast Guard Chaplain. We are planning to move to Astoria in June, 2018. Please pray for our daughter, Grace (6th grade), who will experience the sadness of separation from her dear friends and the rich Japanese culture that she has invested in for the past three years. EMAIL: junsub.um@lcc19.navy.mil

LCDR Steve Fisher, CHC, USN, USS FRANK CABLE (PCA - Central Florida) I am presently on our ship, the FRANK CABLE, in shipyard in Oregon. Toward the end of this year and next I have numerous chances to ride our Guam based submarines for ministry visits and support. These are such great opportunities to spend time with our Sailors in very close quarters, develop deep relationships, and find opportunities for evangelism and discipleship. PRAYER REQUESTS: Please pray for continued strength and perseverance, and that God would be preparing the hearts of those Sailors I interact with so as to be ready to hear the Gospel message and its ramifications as I continue this "circuit riding" ministry. EMAIL: fishersd@as40.navy.mil

Missions News

A huge "thank you" to all those who submitted their Mission Support Card. You enabled us to reach everyone of our goals for this year's World Missions Encounter Weekend.

The Missions Team is honored to serve you in support of Missions.

Class of 2018 High School Graduates



Cory Barrows

Homeschool Graduate. Plans to attend Pensacola State College.





Savannah Crislyn Ziglar

Homeschool Graduate
Favorite Bible Verse: Galatians 6:9
Future Plans: I start the UWF Bachelor of
Nursing Program on May 14th, and plan to go
on to Nurse Practitioner or Medical School. I
hope to be able to do medical missions after
finishing school and then hope to possibly work
in the ER or in Women's Health here in
Pensacola after returning stateside. I am also
very excited to begin working as the Female
Student Ministries Coordinator at Pinewoods in
the fall!

College Graduates

Paul Shelton graduated December 2017 from Florida State University with a Bachelor of Science Degree with a Major in Sports Management and a Minor in Finance. He recently joined the Army and will graduate from OCS in September.

Justin Shelton will graduate in May 2018 from the University of West Florida with a Bachelor of Science Degree with a Major in Mathematics and a Minor in Business and Statistics. He will pursue a career as an actuary.

Class of 2018 High School Graduates



Seth HagleGraduating from J.M. Tate High School Plans to attend Pensacola State College.



Graduating from
Pensacola Christian Academy. Plans to
attend Pensacola State College.





COME CELEBRATE OUR
GRADUATING SENIORS WITH A
CHURCH POTLUCK! MAY 20TH
DIRECTLY AFTER CHURCH.

Muffin

Ladies ~ Save the Dates ~

Morning of Fun and Fellowship

Bring your favorite coffee/tea mug Saturday, July 21, @ 9:30am @ Krissy McKee's home Saturday, October 27, @ 9:30am @ Myrene Treick's home for a time of food and female fellowship!

We have planned this to be a relaxed time to get to know each other! Bring your mug and a smile- we will provide everything else!

Ladies Bible Study

Loving God With All Your Mind by Elizabeth George Pressing For the Prize - Philippians 3:13-14

Tuesday Mornings 9:30-11:00 Led by Myrene Treick

Wednesday Evenings 6:15-7:30 Led by Heather Carter



9:00 am Thursday, May 10, 2018 @ Pinewoods Church

Meet in Education Bldg.

Ladies, join us as we make baby blankets for the ladies at Safe Harbor. We have some sets already cut and ready to sew. Bring your sewing machine and come sew and fellowship. Please wash flannel fabric before bringing it. Fabrics should be gender neutral since these blankets will be distributed before baby is born.



Food Drive on MAY 12th from 4p - 6:30p

At the Cantonment Post Office 5-7 Volunteers over the age of 12 will be needed to sort and stock, please sign up in the Narthex!



We have a grand total of \$3,216.18. We thank everyone for your help with this ministry at Safe Harbor. Because of our members generosity Safe Harbor will be able to continue the mission of saving unborn babies and preaching the gospel to their mothers. There are bottles still out, please return bottles empty of full. Thank you.

LIBRARY NEWS

It's Christmas in May!

Two kind Pinewoods members donated 7 BOXES of books to the Library this month!!! Sincere thanks to you!!! Among the treasures is the 12 volume Expositor's Bible Commentary, George Marsden's biography of Jonathan Edwards, C. S. Lewis's signature classics, and several books on defending the faith. Ann and Judy have their very happy work cut out for them!!!



New CDs

Dr. Lloyd Kim's 2018 Missions Encounter Weekend sermons

Pastor Joel Treick's Go and Make Disciples Series

Rev. Dave Veldhorst's 2018 Missions Encounter Weekend – 2 workshops

Adult Non-fiction Books

Esther by Charles Swindoll

Quiet Strength by Tony Dungy

Love and War by John & Stasi Eldredge

Relationships by Les and Leslie Parrott

2 books for women: Lies Women Believe by Nancy Leigh DeMoss, Shaunti Felhahn's For Women Only in the Workplace.

Children's Books

Be Good to Eddie Lee by Virginia Fleming

Adult Fiction Books

Beneath a Golden Veil by Melanie Dobson



Pinewoods Library MIAs
We are missing these books. Will you look for them?

<u>Joshua Wiggins and the Tough Challenge</u>

<u>The Cimarron Legacy Series</u>

<u>Lone Star Hero's Love Story Series</u>









Sunday Schedule: Sunday School: 8:45 am

Worship Service: 10:00 am

Home Groups: 6:00 pm (see home group list)

Sunday School Classes begin at 8:45 am

Sunday School @ PW Kids

Kindergarten - 5th Grade

Every Sunday Morning

show me

Worship 8:45 - 9:00 Lesson 9:00 - 9:45

PW Students (Jr/Sr High) meet in Education Bldg.

Young Adults Sunday School Class Meets in Room 6 in the Education Building Join us each Sunday at 8:45 am for breakfast and Bible study.

Adults meet in the Mike (Youth Bldg)

ALL YOU

EE ED TO



Sunday - 6 pm

McSwain / Sport Life Group (Jean 516-3990)
Milstid / Drew Life Group (Frank 968-0274)
Ladner Life Group (Judy 968-9888)

Treick / Roe Life Group - 5:30 pm (Shirley 748-0154)

Will be meeting in education building until Fellowship Hall remodel is complete.

Elementary SNL - 5:30 pm (Brenden 850-450-7433) Junior and Senior High - 5:30 pm (Samuel 352-438-9521)

Tuesday

Men's Prayer Breakfast - 6:15 am @ Denny's (Don 748-0151)
Hannah Prayer Group - 8:30 am (Sarah 476-4978)
Ladies Bible Study - 9:30 am (Myrene 706-820-8259)
East Hill Life Group - 6:15 pm (Suzy 469-1138)
College & Careers - 7:00 pm (Mercer 516-6971)

Wednesday

Precept Studies - 9 am (Sheryll 479-5944) Tabletalk Group - 10:30 am (476-4978) Ladies Bible Study - 6:15 pm (Heather 228-209-4092) Music Ministry - (Kate 982-0786)

<u>Thursday</u>

West Nine-Mile Life Group - 6:00pm @ Bruce & Sheryll Biles' home 3580 Ashland Avenue

(Heather 228-209-4092; Sheryll 850-479-5944) This group meets the 1st and 3rd Thursday of each month

** Please Note: Times and Locations subject to change from each week so please call first. **

NURSERY ROTATION SCHEDULE / PW KIDS EVENTS

SUMMER

PINEWOODS' FAITH & ARTS CAMP

MAGINP 16-20

JULY





What to bring:

- Friends - Family - Water

(LUNCH PROVIDED)

DATE	INFANT Kristen Rasmussen (Staff)	HALL MONITOR	TODDLER Kathy Touchstone (Staff)	CHILDREN'S CHURCH
5/6/2018	Susan Whittle	Stacey Ziglar	Steven Whittle	Brenden & Ashley amp
5/132018	Jean Sport	Karen Mabie	Mercer Sport	Becky Gallagher
5/202018	Vera Meacham	Thiesha Harr	Chris & Heather Carter	Shirley Roe
5/27/2018	Deb Showalter	Brenden Camp	Kathi Kelly	Gary & Jeanne McArthur
6/3/2018	Meghan Hinson	Emily Butler	Robby Hinson	Judy Dickinson
6/10/2018	Cory Barrows	Cynthia Acosta	Kendall Sainata	Samuel & Jessica Armstrong
6/17/2018	Lydia Spears	Dan Meyers	Julie Meyers	Brenden & Ashley Camp
6/24/2018	Cookie Poynter	Krissy McKee	Vicki Webb	Shirley Roe

May 2018

SUN	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
		1 Men's Prayer 6:15 am Hannah Prayer 8:30 Ladies Study 9:30 Ladies Admin. 11 East Hill 6:15 pm College & Career 7	2 Tabletalk 10:30 am Ladies Study 6:15 pm	3 W 9-Mile Home Group 6:00 pm	4	5
		Annabella Grant	Sierra Ziglar		Kyle Gallagher Brendan Phillips Mercer Sport Hannah Trevino	Alex Jones Diane Storey
6 SS 8:45 am Worship 10:00 PW Students 5:30 pm SNL Children 5:30 Home Groups 5:30	7 Men's Ministry Mtg. 6 pm	8 Men's Prayer 6:15 am Hannah Prayer 8:30 Ladies Study 9:30 Ladies Admin Mtg 11 East Hill 6:15 pm College & Career 7	7 Tabletalk 10:30 am Ladies Study 6:15 pm	10 Women's Sewing for Safe Harbor 9 am	11	12 Manna Food Drive 4 - 6:30 pm. Cantonment Post Office
		Betty Sport				Elijah Hinson Annalisa Pusateri
13 Mother's Day SS 8:45 am Worship 10:00 Home Groups 5:30	14 Diaconate 6:00 pm Session 6:00	15 Men's Prayer 6:15 am Hannah Prayer 8:30 Ladies Study 9:30 East Hill 6:15 pm College & Career 7	16 Tabletalk 10:30 am Ladies Study 6:15 pm	17 W 9-Mile Home Group 6:00 pm	18 BUELAHOOS	19
Bruce Biles		Cindi Dettore	Elena Barrows		6:35 PM Adah Green	John Dickinson
SS 8:45 am Worship 10:00 Senior Day Potluck Lunch Home Groups 6	21	22 Men's Prayer 6:15 am Hannah Prayer 8:30 Ladies Study 9:30 East Hill 6:15 pm College & Career 7	23 Tabletalk 10:30 am Ladies Study 6:15 pm	24	25	26 Water Wars 10 am
Austin Mckee Shirley Roe			Matthew Bush	Becky Gallagher Kaitlyn Sainata		
27 SS 8:45 am Worship 10:00 Home Groups 5:30	28	29 Men's Prayer 6:15 am Hannah Prayer 8:30 East Hill 6:15 pm College & Career 7	30 Tabletalk 10:30 am	31 W 9-Mile Home Group 6:00 pm	Sunda	Night Livel Continues through May 6
<u>DEADLine</u>	Karen Lepard Sandy Skillman			Rilla Roberson	5:30-7:30 PM GC	Nursery - 5th Grade Nursery - 5th Grade Food Worship Lesson Games